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First United Methodist 
Church  
òServing Him  

by serving others. 

мллс мсǘƘ {ǘǊŜŜǘ  
IƻƴŘƻΣ ¢ŜȄŀǎ туусм  
όуолύ рупΦлолл 

ǿǿǿΦŦǳƳŎƘƻƴŘƻΦŎƻƳ 
ŦǳƳŎƘƻƴŘƻϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

 

  Office Hours... 
-ÏÎÄÁÙ - 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙ 
ψȡσπ ÁÍ  - τȡππ ÐÍ 

 
 

  Church Staff... 
 

tŀǎǘƻǊ 
wŜǾΦ WΦ tŀǳƭ .ǊǳƘƴ 

ǇŀǎǘƻǊōǊǳƘƴϪƭƛǾŜΦŎƻƳ 
 

/ƘƻƛǊ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊ 
 [Ŝƻƴ {ǘŜǿŀǊŘ 

 

!ŎŎƻƳǇŀƴƛǎǘ 
±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀ wŜŜŘ 

 

hŶŎŜ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ   
aŀǊƛƻƴ .ǊǳƘƴ 

ŦǳƳŎƘƻƴŘƻϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 
 

/ǳǎǘƻŘƛŀƴǎΣ  
wŀƳƻƴ aŀǊǝƴŜȊ 
!ƴƎŜƭƛŎŀ aŀǊǝƴŜȊ  
WŜǎǎƛŎŀ DƻƳŜȊ 

The Pastorõs Pondering       
2ÅÖȢ  *Ȣ 0ÁÕÌ "ÒÕÈÎ 
 

ñThe fear of the LORD is the beginning of 
knowledge.ò is a quote from the Book of Proverbs, 
tucked away between the Book of Psalms and all those Old 
Testament prophets. It happens to be an overflowing fountain  
of instruction and wisdom worth exploring. The full quote of 
Proverbs, chapter 1, verse 7 reads, ñThe fear of the LORD is 
the beginning of knowledge, but fools despise wisdom and  
instruction.ò 
When my children were in high school, they had some summer 
projects for their AP classes. Required readings, creative  
projects, and deadlines to meet. Turned out to be a great way to 
keep the ideals of studying alive during vacationing, swimming, 
and other ñextra-curricularò activities. 
This seems advisable not only for students but believers of all 
ages. Hence, I want to invite you to a special summer reading 
program, tailor-made for the month of July. I will post a daily  
little video on the internet reading one of the 31 chapters of the 
Book of Proverbs. July has 31 days, so we will exactly have 
ñone-a-daysò of a spiritual nature. 
Back to the basics is a great approach. There is so much  
happening this year, all around us, in neighboring counties, in 
our state, and in our nation. In the midst of these often  
unsettling events, it is important to stay true to the old centering 
song, ñTurn your eyes upon Jesus, look still in His wonderful 
face, and the things on earth will grow strangely dim in the light 
of His glory and grace.ò 
Twenty-three years ago, I took my training as Emergency Care 
Attendant. The medical means available to us to dispense were 
rather limited since we were ñat the bottom of the proverbial  
totem pole.ò We were trained to stabilize the patient, size up  
the scene, and share our insights with more qualified personnel 
that might arrive at the scene after us. The one item we were  
allowed to provide freely was Oxygen. Our instructor would tell 
us over and over again, to follow our ABCôs (Airway, Breathing, 
Circulation). *) 
When we went through training exercises and the stress got to 
us, we muttered under our breath, ñA, B, C ï Airway, Breathing, 
Circulation.ò We trained ourselves not to be paralyzed by the 
surrounding chaos, but to work the situation one problem at a 
time. A fancy term for that is ñstress inoculationò. 
Currently it seems like the whole world is on fire with  
emergencies, chaos, lawlessness, natural and man-made  
disasters. Let us not despair, but turn our eyes upon Jesus. 

The Card Again 
rack has been  
restocked. 

Please check it out 
for all your greeting 
card needs, cards 
are only 50 cents. 

http://www.fumchondo.com


 

 

This month of Proverbs will help us to regain our focus and zero-in on the work that 
Christ has for us. We were created for such a time as this and we are able to make  
a positive impact when we do the works GOD prepared for us to do beforehand 
(Ephesians 2:10). 
Let us breathe in the rarified air of GODôs Word as we focus on one chapter of  
Proverbs every day for the month of July. I am sure we will find good stuff as we dig 
deeper into the Bible. 
Looking forward to see you on Friday via the internet. 
 

Keep the faith and stay safe! 
 

Pastor J. Paul <>< 
 

*) An important footnote, the ABCôs have now been updated to MARCH (Massive bleeding, Airway, 
Respiration, Circulation, Hypothermia prevention).  
But that is an illustration for another pondering. 

Wesley Nurse Corner  
Dear Hondo Congregation and Community Members; 
 

UM Army was a HUGE success. 49 persons helped bring GODS work  
to our community. They worked on 4 homes (2 Hondo/2 DôHanis) and did  
an amazing job.  
I want to thank all those that provided food to help support them on this journey.  
So far between Medina County Disaster Recovery Team and UM Army we have  
contributed > $100,000.00 to 16 families. This figure includes workhours of volunteers, 
material cost, 7 roof replacements and 2 roofs repaired. 
We are looking for volunteers to help work on several more homes, with funding  
already approved for two of them.  
 

Holy Sneakers (exercise class) are back!!! Join us on Monday at 11am we will put  
on video and on Thursday at 11am Mike West will come teach. This is all free to our 
community.  
 

I would like to send out a heartfelt thank you to all who support me. Continued support 
of the Wesley Nurse program has allowed the program to assist those in need,  
increase our communityôs educational opportunities and provide various medical  
assistance. If you feel led to support this program there is a Wesley Nurse Fund  
established for donations.  
 

If you would like to see a program, information, or event that you feel would benefit you 
or the community please contact me. You donôt have 
to be a member in the Healthcare Ministry Team to 
partner with me in service to those in need in our 
community.  Membership in this committee  
is appreciated but not necessary for a one-time  
project or event.  
 

Barbara Brennan-West RN -  
Hondo FUMC, Wesley Nurse 
Telehealth & Visit by Appointment    
Hours: M-F 8am ï 5pm    1-830-584-1760 



 

 

Lay Leader Tricia Boll  
What is the United Methodist Book of Discipline? 
In the June newsletter, I explained that the United Methodist Church  
is governed by three branches:   
the General Conference, the Council of Bishops and the Judicial Council.   
The General Conference is held every four years and elected delegates vote on  
legislation that become law for the worldwide United Methodist Church.   
The Book of Discipline of the United Methodist Church is the product of over two  
hundred years of the General Conferences of the denominations that now form  
The United Methodist Church.  The Discipline is the instrument for setting forth the 
laws, plan, polity, and process by which United Methodists govern themselves.   
The mission of the United Methodist Church is to make disciples of Jesus Christ for  
the transformation of the world.  This book defines what is expected of its laity and  
clergy as they seek to be effective witnesses in the world as a part of the whole body  
of Christ.  This book of covenant sets forth the theological grounding of the United 
Methodist Church in Biblical faith. It affirms with John Wesley that Christ lays claim  
upon the whole life of those who accept Him as Lord and Savior.    
The statements above come directly from the 2016 BOD, and I am bringing this  
information to you because we need to understand what the entire Bible says before 
we can judge the doctrine of the United Methodist Church to be grounded in Biblical 
faith.   
We will be offering a church-wide study July 20 to August 10, that will teach us about 
our Wesleyan doctrinal heritage.   
We will also examine current UMC doctrine to discover if it is grounded in Old and  
New Testament doctrine.   
There is much division in the United Methodist Church right now over church doctrine. 
The basic unit in the BOD is the paragraph number rather than page, chapter and  
sections.  However, the pages are numbered.   
The BOD contains the following sections:   
1-99  The Constitution      
100-199  Doctrine, Doctrinal Statements, General Rules, The Ministry of All Christians, 
and Social Principles      
201-299  The Local Church      
301-399  The Ministry of the Ordained      
401-499  The Superintendency      
501-699  The Conferences      
701-2499  Administrative Order      
2501-2599  Church Property      
2601-2799  Judicial Administration 
The Book of Discipline is available for purchase through Cokesbury.com, or you can 
read it online.   
The most recent edition is 2016, with additions made in 2019 after the Special General 
Conference.  The additions are also available on line.  www.umc.org/gc2019.   
Please pray for our church, our Rio Texas Annual Conference, and General Conference 

 

http://www.umc.org/gc2019


 

 

 

 The United Women in Faith (UMW) 
will not have a meeting this month. 
 

Mission U will be held in San Antonio 
July 8-10. Itôs an event you needed to be registered for.  

FOOD DRIVE  July 3 

HAPPY FOURTH OF JULY!  Letôs work for a big donation  
to celebrate our nationôs birthday!   
Our Food Drive continues on July 3.  The FUMC Food Pantry 
donation in June was 89 pounds.    
Remember that some programs close for the summer.   
Our Food Drives during the summer will help fill the void created 
when fewer organizations are able to help.   
Thank you for your support of the Medina County Food Pantry!   
If you will be out of town for Sunday remember that you can 
bring your food items to the Church office during the week  
(June 27-June 30, Monday-Thursday, 8:30 a.m.-4 p.m.).   
Hondo FUMC is continuing to serve the community in reaching 
out to those who need our help.    God Bless the USA!    
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Your word, Lord is eternal; it stands firm in the heavens. Your faithfulness 
continues through all generations; you established the earth,  

and it endures. Your laws endure to this day, for all things serve you.  
Ps 119 89-91 NIV 

    Nations and civilizations and cultures rise and fall. Leaders are here today 
and gone tomorrow. Big ideas and discoveries promise to define the world 
as it really is, only to be proven inadequate by another round of ideas and 
discoveries. But not everything passes away. God himself is eternal; He has 
no beginning and no end. From the heart of the eternal God comes His  
eternal Word. It is based on His love and faithfulness for those He created, 
for you and me. 
    Is it any wonder David could endure trials and tribulations of every kind?  
He was a man of the world, well acquainted with military arts and diplomacy. 
He had keen insights into the human heart. But his might with the sword and 
in negotiations were never the source of his steadfastness. For David, it  
always came back to Godôs faithfulness. God created him, chose him, 
anointed him, protected him, strengthened him, used him. God never failed 
him. He knew without a shadow of a doubt Godôs Word would never let him 
down. 
    It is so for you and me. God will never let us down. Situations will change. 
Ideas will come and go. But His faithfulness, His Word is eternal and will be 
with us forever.  
Prayer: Thank you that in a world of change I can count on your promises,  
God. I will serve you all my days. I delight in your will and your teaching. 
 

Taken from óRevealing Jesusó a devotional by Darlene Zschech 



 

 

 Our Prayer Concerns 

Sharon Alfus 
Betty Barlow 
Florine Carman 
Kenneth Clary 
Derek Coyle 
Richard Crosby 

Hilo DelBosque 
Barbara Fisher 
Jeff Friesenhahn 
Ernest Garcia 
Olin Gilliam 
Ralph Gilliam 
Bryan Hartnett 
Angie Hawley 
Vickie Hill 
Fred Meyer 
Meghan Moss 
Melissa Murry 
Helen Nagy 
Dana Pitman 
Roy Rivera 

Dennis Schrank 
Shaylene Voigt 
Haley Young 

 

Family & friends of 
Louise Meyer 
Glenn Schweers 
Carolyn Wright 

 

Nursing Home: 
Jody Lutz 

 

Our Troops: 
Erik Arias 
Joshua Bruhn 
William E. Bryant 
Cadence Crisp 
Logan Dean 

Nathan & Samantha  
Embers 

Bryan Franklin 
Joe Frank Garcia, III 
Benjamin Highsmith 

 

 

Our Budget for 2022  
is $ 323,960. 

We have received  
General Fund Pledges  
for $ 142,820.  

from 27 family units 

   Worship Assistants 
,ÉÔÕÒÇÉÓÔÓ  
*ÕÌÙ   σ  "ÒÅÎÄÁ 0ÒÅÓÔÁÇÅ 
*ÕÌÙ ρπ  *ÏÁÎ ,ÉÎÄÅÍÁÎ 
*ÕÌÙ ρχ  "ÒÕÈÎ 
*ÕÌÙ ςτ  #ÈÉÐ 4ÈÏÒÎÓÂÕÒÇ 
*ÕÌÙ σρ  3ÏÎÄÒÁ "ÕÒÒÉÓ 
 

&ÉÎÁÎÃÅ #ÏÕÎÔÅÒÓ   
*ÕÌÙ   σ  ,ÅÁ ,ÉÎÄÅÍÁÎ 
*ÕÌÙ ρπ  4ÁÄ 7ÏÏÔÅÎ 
*ÕÌÙ ρχ   
*ÕÌÙ ςτ  #ÈÅÒÙÌ 3ÔÒÏÕÄ 
*ÕÌÙ σρ  4ÒÉÃÉÁ "ÏÌÌ 
 

4ÒÕÓÔÅÅ #ÏÕÎÔÅÒÓ  
*ÕÌÙ   σ  ,ÏÒÉÎÅ (ÁÃËÅÂÅÉÌ 
*ÕÌÙ ρπ   
*ÕÌÙ ρχ  *ÁÍÉÅ *ÏÈÎÓÏÎ 
*ÕÌÙ ςτ   
*ÕÌÙ σρ   
 

#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ #ÈÕÒÃÈ 
*ÕÌÙ   σ  ,ÉÚ 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÄ 
*ÕÌÙ ρπ  #ÏÒÁ 2ÏÔÈÅ 
*ÕÌÙ ρχ  3ÁÎÄÙ #ÁÌÌÉÓ 
*ÕÌÙ ςτ  -ÁÒÃÙ 2ÏÔÈÅ 
*ÕÌÙ σρ  ,ÉÚ 3ÔÅ×ÁÒÄ 
 

Worship Attendance 

*ÕÎÅ υ   ρπυ 
*ÕÎÅ ρς  χω 
*ÕÎÅ ρω  φρ 
*ÕÎÅ ςφ  ωπ 

 

Financial Report 
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'ÅÎÅÒÁÌ &ÕÎÄȡ Α χχȟυυρȢωτ 
)ÎÃÏÍÅȡ         Ϲ Α ςψȟσπσȢςρ 
%ØÐÅÎÓÅȡ        - Α ςςȟχψτȢωτ 
"ÁÌÁÎÃÅȡ            Α ψσȟπχπȢςρ 
 

"ÕÉÌÄÉÎÇ &ÕÎÄȡΑ φψȟπυρȢςυ 
#ÈÅÃË ɉ3ÔÏÖÅɊ- Α   υȟςππȢππ 
)ÎÔÅÒÅÓÔȡ            Α            χȢψφ 
"ÁÌÁÎÃÅȡ            Α φςȟψυωȢρρ 
 

-ÅÍÏÒÉÁÌȡ        Α ςφȟςψτȢπψ 
)ÎÔÅÒÅÓÔȡ            Α            ςȢρω 
"ÁÌÁÎÃÅȡ            Α ςφȟςψφȢςχ 
 

!ÌÔÁÒ &ÕÎÄȡ       Α   ωȟχχχȢςχ 
)ÎÔÅÒÅÓÔȡ             Α           πȢτρ 
"ÁÌÁÎÃÅȡ             Α  ωȟχχχȢφψ 
 

3ÃÈÏÌÁÒÓÈÉÐȡ    Α στȟππωȢχρ 
)ÎÔÅÒÅÓÔȡ            Α         ρψȢχψ 
"ÁÌÁÎÃÅȡ            Α στȟπςψȢτω 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FUMC Hondo Invites Children to Monumental VBS: Celebrating Godôs Greatness! 
 

A summer kidsô event called Monumental VBS will be hosted at 

FUMC Hondo from July 12
th
 to July 14

th,
 2022.  At Monumental, 

kids explore the sunbaked Southwestern desert as they dig into 

Godôs great love! Kids participate in memorable Bible-learning   

activities, sing catchy songs, play teamwork-building games,  

make and devour yummy treats, experience one-of-a-kind Bible 

adventures, and collect Bible Memory Buddies to remind them of 

Godôs love. Plus, kids will learn to look for evidence of God all around them through 

something called God Sightings. Each day concludes with a Canyon Closing that gets 

everyone involved in living what theyôve learned. Family members and friends are en-

couraged to join in daily for this special time starting at 3:10pm each day. 

Monumental is for kids from kindergarten completion to 5
th
 grade and will run from 

1:00pm to 3:30pm each day. For more information, call the church office or   

Liz Steward at 830-426-0338.  

 

 

 

 

Registration forms are on the website and in the narthex. 


